
Item 6 APP/22/00573; FARM, PARK ROAD, MEOLS, CH47 7BE, CONVERSION 
OF AN EXISTING SINGLE STOREY HAY BARN INTO A 2 BEDROOM DWELLING 
(RESUBMISSION OF APPLICATION NUMBER 21/01378 REFUSED DATED 15TH 
OCTOBER 2021) 
 
The proposed plans show the proposed installation of a septic tank. To comply with 
the NPPF (paragraph 186) it must be demonstrated that foul drainage can be 
provided without adverse impact on the environment. Septic tanks are subject to 
controls provided by other areas of primary legislation such as Building Regulations 
(Approved Document H) and the General Binding Rules. However it must also be 
demonstrated that any other potential environmental risks outside the control of 
these other primary areas of legislation can be addressed.  
 
It is therefore recommended that the following condition be imposed: 
 
No development shall take place until a Foul Drainage Assessment has been 
submitted to and agreed in writing with the Local Planning Authority. The septic tank 
shall be installed in full accordance with the approved Foul Drainage Assessment 
prior to the occupation of the dwelling hereby approved and shall be retained for use 
thereafter. 


